From:

To: MO8 Roads & Transport Policing

Cc: ; ambeth.gov.uk; _ MO8 Roads & Transport Policing; Lorraine Hinds
Subject: A2199 Croxted Road, SE21

Date: 03 May 2023 13:07:16

Attachments: image001.jpg

A2199 Croxted Road, SE21.docx

Good afternoon, hope you are well?

This morning | attended a meeting with representatives (i} from Lambeth Council
along with local ClIr Fred Cowell. This meeting was a joint meeting between the MPS, TfL &
Lambeth Council to discuss the recent LaserCam deployments we have conducted on A2199
Croxted Road, SE21. This enforcement activity has been generated by a London Borough Speed
Referral and having now undertaken the initial 8 hrs of enforcement action the location is above
the 15% non-compliance threshold, thus triggering the meeting this morning. | have attached
the data from the LaserCam activity which has already been shared with ||| Gz

During this meeting we outlined that whilst we are committed to a further 8hrs of enforcement
activity beyond this our ability to redeploy in the future might be limited due to resources and
competing demands for the LaserCam. It was discussed that apart from signs & lines there has
been no engineering solution implemented to make the road look and feel like a 20mph road
and thus this is potentially contributing to the evident speeding issues.

I : < considering what options are available to Lambeth Council going forward and
would welcome your input and advice on this location from a TMQ’s perspective.

Any questions please give me a ring

Kind Regards
_ | Inspector | Vision Zero & Road Danger Reduction

Mobile_ | E—mail_met.golice.uk

Address Metropolitan Police, oth Floor, Palestra, 197 Blackfriars Road, London SE1 8NJ
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